January 12, 2010

Chairman Brad Anderson called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:36 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, January 12, 2010.  

Board members present were Brad Anderson, Mike Roberts, Denny Richardson, Tina Bee and Maureen Manore.  Plan Commission members present were Donna Gates, Becky Gates and Bryce Black.  

The minutes from the December 15th meeting were read.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the minutes and Mike Roberts seconded it.  The vote was unanimous.

Treasurer’s report for December was read; balance on hand was $98, 370.66.  Brad Anderson made a motion to accept the report and Denny Richardson seconded it.  The vote was unanimous.  The Board discussed moving some funds into a money market account.  The treasurer will check on the interest rates and rules concerning money market accounts.

Plan Commission Report

There was no Plan Commission meeting to report on.

Citizen’s Concerns:



Tina Bee reported that Sunny Brook has stretches of glare ice.

Tina Bee received a taxpayer complaint about taxes being too high.

Road Update

The Board discussed brushing out Hoyt Lane, Kallstrom Lane, Holmes Lane and parts of Goatback Road.

Denny Richardson will speak to his new neighbors to the south about moving the trees they planted this fall out of the road right of way.

Discuss Emergency Management 

The Board discussed the Emergency Management Operation Plan draft.  They asked the clerk to edit the draft for relevance to the Town and present it at the next meeting. 

Work on Comprehensive Plan

The Town Board and Plan Commission went over chapter 6 and chapter 7 goals and objectives and worked on the main body of chapter 8.  A meeting for the Plan Commission was set for January 26th, 7:00 p.m. to continue working on the Comprehensive Plan.

The bills were paid.

The next regular board meeting was set for February 9, 2010, 7:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Plan Commission Report, Citizens Concerns, Road Reports, Discuss Emergency Operation Plan and working on the Comprehensive Plan.

Brad Anderson made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.

Time 9:45 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk

